
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN LATEST NEWS 
 

The Idridgehay & Alton and Ashleyhay 
Neighbourhood Plan moved another step closer 

to completion early in June when it 
was approved and recommended to 

proceed to referendum, with minor 

modifications, by the Planning 
Inspector appointed to examine it.  
 

Julian Jackson (BSc (Hons) DipTP DMS MRTPI) 
was appointed by AVBC on the recommendation 

of the Parish Council to examine the Plan and 

say whether it met the standards required. He 
said, “The Parish Council are to be commended on 

the quality of the Neighbourhood Plan produced and 
submitted for examination. The document is well 

evidenced, presented and justified. It follows a logical 
structure and uses plain English, which should make 

it accessible to all future Plan users. The 

Neighbourhood Plan focuses on how new 
development can be appropriately provided within 

the special landscape setting of the area and covers 
a series of topics over a total of 10 policies. It is 

clearly evident that there has been a thorough and 

sustained approach to community engagement and 
consultation.” 
 

The amended plan was formally approved by 

AVBC Cabinet members on September 2nd and 
the referendum will take place on October 15th. 

All those on the electoral roll in the two parishes 
will have the opportunity to vote 

on whether to adopt the plan into 

planning law. This is your neighbour 
hood, your plan and your vote 

matters! 
 

Come along to the Open Meeting in St James’ 
Church on September 23rd to look at the 

completed plan and find out more.  

BLACK SWAN 
 

Now that the Black Swan Inn is for 
sale, a business plan to make an 

informed community bid is currently being 
prepared.  Pease contact the Parish Clerk if you 

would like to see its progress or would be willing 

to offer assistance in its preparation.  
 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 

Parish Clerk:   Mrs Ros Hallam  

Duckpool, Beighton Hill, Ashleyhay, Wirksworth, 

Matlock, Derbys. DE4 4AJ       Tel: 01629 822390 

Email: parishclerk@iaa-pc.org.uk 
 

 

The clerk is the first point of contact for all 

parish and council matters 
 

Councillors: 

Ashleyhay:  

Cllr Dudley Ibbett 01629 822670 

Cllr Jane Smith                       01629 825229              

Idridgehay:  

Cllr Eric Matkin 01773 550534 

Cllr Jill Matthews 01773 550877 

Cllr Robert Tatler                            01773 550325      

Cllr Frank White  01773 550625 

Cllr Michael Westbrooke 01773 550403 
 

DCC and AVBC Elected rep. Cllr D. Taylor 

cllr.david.taylor@ambervalley.org.uk 

david.taylor@derbyshire.gov.uk 
 

AVBC:  01773 570222,  DCC: 0845 6058058 

For the first time we have decided to include an 
advert.  At the discretion of the Parish Council, 

and provided space is available, adverts may be 
included in future.  Rates for advertising are 

available from the Parish Clark.  

Idridgehay, Alton  

& Ashleyhay   

Parish Council 

 

 

 

  
 

  

Welcome to the Autumn 2015 Newsletter.     
 

In this newsletter we report on the final stage of 

the Neighbourhood plan.     We also have some 

Church dates for your diary, including the 

Christmas Craft Fair and notification of the Open 
Meeting that is being held to provide an update 

on the Neighbourhood Plan and Saving the Black 
Swan.  Lastly, there is some news on Balloons 

 
 

So, please read on.  
 

www.iaa-pc.org.uk 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please report any fly tipping to AVBC 
on 01773 841335 or by email to 

landscapeservices@ambervalley.gov.uk 

 

mailto:cllr.david.taylor@ambervalley.org.uk
mailto:david.taylor@derbyshire.gov.uk
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CHURCH NEWS 
 

Thank you for all the support we receive.  Please 
come and join us for services held at 11am on 

the second and fourth Sunday in the month 
(additional service when there are five Sundays in 

the month).  Refreshments served afterwards.  

Autumn/winter services: 

27th September – Harvest Service followed by 

lunch 
8th November – Remembrance Service 

30th November – Advent Sunday 
14th December – Advent songs of Praise at 3pm 

followed by tea and mince pies  
24th December – Christmas Eve Carol Service at 

6pm 
 

Coffee mornings in the Alton Room on the last 

Tuesday in the month 10.15 – 11.45am 
 

FUN QUIZ NIGHT - Thursday 8th October 7 
-10pm in the Alton Rooms, St James’ Church 

with cheese and wine and a barrel of beer from 
Shottle Farm Brewery.  Ticket £2.50 including 

quiz and food available from the Corn Store. 
 

CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR - 
Saturday 28th November 10am – 

5pm.  A chance to see and buy local 

crafts and produce accompanied by 
carols, mulled wine and mince pies!  

The Turnditch School Choir will be singing at 
4.30pm.  Please come and join us.  
 

All proceeds from these events are to help the 

church building fund. 
 

For more information please contact 
WIRKSWORTH TEAM MINISTRY 01629 824707 

Or teamoffice@wirksworthteamministry.co.uk 

or Revd Kara Werner 01629 824486 
Kara.werner@wirksworthteamministry.co.uk 

  

GARDEN FETE 
 

Idridgehay’s Garden Fete on 19th July was our 
most successful yet. After rain first thing, a warm 

and sunny afternoon brought people out and 
enabled us to raise over £2700 for church funds. 

The band, dog show, teas, vintage vehicles and 
numerous stalls all contributed to a very 

enjoyable afternoon. The balloon 

race went international! One label 
was returned from near Dresden in 

Germany and another from Poland! 

Well done to the many people who 

helped. 
 

 

OPEN MEETING  

 

There will be an open meeting in the Church to 
discuss and provide an update on the 

Neighbourhood plan and the Black Swan. 
 

23rd September, 

7:30pm 

 

 

 

TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS 
 

There have been a number of road traffic 

incidents in Idridgehay recently.  Any collisions, 
incidents or accidents need to be logged with the 

Community Police Officer, PCSO Paula Bennett, 

either at the mobile police surgery or by email to 
paula.bennett.4461@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
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